Hold fire on road biofuels
A delay in implementing the policy demanding the inclusion of biofuels in road fuel at pumps across the UK has been demanded by Defra chief scientific adviser Professor Robert Watson. He says ministers should await the results of their on-going enquiry into the true sustainability of biofuels before proceeding further.
The Renewable Transport Fuels Obligation (RTFO) is set to introduce an inclusion of 2.5% biofuels in road fuel from April 1 2008.

Professor Robert Watson warns that it would be perverse if the RTFO had the opposite effects of the ones intended. Some scientists think that such biofuels carbon benefits may be currently outweighed by negative effects from their production. 

His comments - in an interview with BBC Radio 4's Today programme - appear at a time when a coalition of pressure groups from Oxfam to Greenpeace is urging the Department for Transport (DfT) to delay the introduction of the RTFO rule. At The Organic Research Centre – Elm Farm we agree fully with such sceptical sentiments and urge for proper research and calculation to be made on the carbon and emissions effects of the RTFO.

The DfT is under pressure from EU policy demanding the inclusion of 5% biofuels in road fuels by 2010 in an attempt to cut carbon emissions. 

The EU's Environment Commissioner Stavros Dimas has said that this target should only be reached if the biofuels could be proved to be sustainably produced. Yet, it is impossible to say yet whether any biofuels are truly sustainable as they are blended on the world market and their origins are impossible to trace. Some observers believe some biofuels - particularly ethanol from sugar cane - could be seen as sustainable. 

